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Newsletter – JULY 2007
President & Newsletter Editor – Judith A Anderson; 1st Vice-President – Margaret Ferguson; 2nd Vice-President – Ailsa Gillies; 
Correspondence Secretary – Julie Mannion; Minutes Secretary – Christine Maclean; Treasurer – Robyn Currell; Directors – Amber Buckland, 
Lea Greenaway, Veronica McLaughlin, Barbara Murray, Susan Plant, Jennifer West.


	· WED., JULY 4
	CLUB MEETING - 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm, United Service Club. Guest speaker Dianne Taylor from Corrective Services 

	· TUES., JULY 10
	MOVIE NIGHT – Clubland. Final chance to buy tickets at the July meeting. See Veronica McLaughlin

	· SAT., JULY 14
	WONDER WOMAN WORKSHOP  for those enrolled

	· SAT., JULY 21
	BIRTHING KIT ASSEMBLY DAY – Grovely TAFE.  

	· WED., AUG 1
	CLUB MEETING – the meeting will begin with an inspirational presentation at 7.00 pm by students from the Academy of Creative Industries. 

	· THURS., AUG 2
	JOIE DE VIVRE – Susan Plant and the team will be providing an update at the July meeting.

	· THURS., AUG 23
	LA BELLE EPOQUE ‘AFTER PARTY’ – celebrate the success of Joie de Vivre with a great night of fellowship

	· SAT. & SUN. 

SEPT. 8 & 9
	DISTRICT CONFERENCE – Quality Resort Twin Towns, Tweed Heads. Register by July 30 for Early Bird discount. For more information go to: http://zontadistrict24.org

	· SAT., SEPT 10
	SANDGATE CLUB CHARTER DINNER - See story below

	· SEPTEMBER 28-30
	DRAGONS ABREAST REGATTA – Kawana Lake, Sunshine Coast. See Ann Shevill for details or visit www.dragonsabreast.com.au  

	· WED., OCT. 3
	CLUB MEETING - 6.30 pm for 7.00 pm, United Service Club. Sandgate Club President and Jane Wilson O’Brien will share their experiences of establishing a new club 

	· THURS., OCT 4
	GALA THEATRE NIGHT – the 2007 Babette Stephens Memorial Award will be presented at a special function after the Gala performance of Twelfth Night by this year’s QUT acting students, directed by Bille Brown. Funds raised go to support the Award.

	· OCTOBER (DATE TBA)
	LIZ & FRIENDS ART EXHIBITION – Parliament House (more details closer to the event)

	· WED., NOV. 14 (TBC)
	WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT DINNER – Please note that the availability of the Governor, Ms Quentin Bryce, as guest speaker, cannot be confirmed until August.. 


Zonta is proud to work in partnership with the following companies and individuals in supporting the Vanuatu Cervical Cancer project and the service projects of the Zonta Club of Brisbane
 


Corporate Partners:
AMAQ Foundation; Board Matters Pty Ptd
 

Associate Patrners:
Merck; McKinney’s Jewellery; The Sheik Holdings Pty Ltd
 


Corporate Club:

QML; Greg Willims Euromarque

In addition, we acknowledge the many donors of auction items and raffle prizes,

particularly Philip Bacon’s donation of a Blackman painting, valued at $4000.

The United Services Club has a strict deadline for finalising meal orders. As it is assumed you will be attending every meeting unless an apology is received, it is critical that you let Judy “Goodtime” Anderson know by noon on Monday, July 2, if you will not be attending the meeting. Telephone: 3357 6007(H) or 3391 8588(W); Fax: 3891 1029 (W); Email: judesanderson@hotmail.com. Any member from whom an apology is not received in time is automatically invoiced for the meal ordered for her. 

INSIGHT INTO PRISON LIFE

Guest speaker at the July dinner meeting is Di Taylor, the Executive Director, Offender Programs and Services, Queensland Corrective Services. She joined Corrective Services two years ago after a thirty year career in Education and is now responsible for rehabilitation programs and services for prisoners within the 13 correctional centres and the 13 500 offenders reporting to Probation and Parole Offices across the State. Di oversees the adult education and vocational education programs, health and medical services, prison industries, the drug strategy, external service providers and the Victims’ Register. Di will provide a snapshot of women in prison and the major challenges they face within the criminal justice system 
LENEEN’S LATEST ACCOLADE 

Premier Peter Beattie presented Leneen Forde with her award as a Queensland Great on June 1 in a ceremony in Brisbane's Roma Street Parklands.

Leneen was joined by four other prominent Queenslanders - former tennis champion Ashley Cooper (a winner of eight grand slam titles in the 1950s), Doug Hall (the outgoing director of the Queensland Art Gallery), Sir Leo Hielscher (Under-Teasurer in the Queensland government and chair of the Queensland Treasury Corporation Commission during a public service career spanning more than 40 years), and University of Queensland Vice Chancellor, Professor John Hay.

Previous "greats" named since the accolade was launched seven years ago include golfer Greg Norman, Broncos rugby league team coach Wayne Bennett, actor Geoffrey Rush, and Professor Ian Frazer.

STILL MORE HONOURS…

What an ‘honourable’ lot we have in our club! Until the Queen’s Birthday Honours list was released this year, we had one AC (Leneen Forde), one OBE (Joan Godfrey), one MBE (Pixie Annat), two AOs (Sally Anne Atkinson and Dina Browne), one AM (Kay Saunders), and two OAMs (Pixie Annat and Shirley King). The tally increased to ten on June 11 with the announcement that Margaret McMurdo had become a Companion of the Order of Australia (AC) “for service to the law and judicial administration in Queensland, particularly in the areas of legal education and women's issues, to the support of a range of legal organisations, and to the community”, and Mary Magee had been awarded a Medal of the Order of Australia  (OAM) “for service to pharmacy, and to the community, particularly through roles supporting the advancement of women”. 

If the world of imperial and Australian honours is a mystery to you, it’s understandable, given that there are no fewer than 53 different awards in the Australian honours system! However, the best known of these is the Order of Australia which has four levels: 

Companion of the Order of Australia
AC

Officer of the Order of Australia
AO

Member of the Order of Australia
AM

Medal of the Order of Australia
OAM

And just to confuse the issue further, prior to the establishment of the Australian honours system in 1975 (and overlapping with it for a time afterwards), Australians were honoured by awards in the British Imperial honours system. Imperial honours are no longer awarded to Australians, but there are many people who hold these honours. They are ranked as follows:
Knight/Dame Grand Cross 

GBE 

Knight/Dame Commander 

KBE, DBE 

Commander 


CBE 

Officer 



OBE 

Member 



MBE 

Medal 



BEM

As noted above, Joan Godfrey holds an OBE and Pixie Annat holds both an MBE and an OAM. The late Bartz Schultz also had both an MBE and an OAM as well as an FNM (Florence Nightingale Medal).

Check out http://www.itsanhonour.gov.au for more information about the honours system, including a searchable database of awardees past and present (certainly easier than poring over the lists in the newspaper!). 
AND AN HONORARY DOCTORATE, TOO

The special ceremony on June 21 to award Honorary Doctorates to three distinguished musicians associated with The Queensland Conservatorium, Griffith University, turned out to be a very Zonta Club of Brisbane affair, with one member (Leneen Forde, as University Chancellor) presenting another member (Prof. Jan Delpratt) with an Honorary Doctorate in the presence of a third member (Justice Margaret McMurdo, in the official party as a member of the Griffith University Council) and Ann Shevill, Ailsa Gillies, Iris Scott, Joan Godfrey, Shirley McCorkindale, Shirley King, both Judith Andersons, Christine MacLean, Rhyl Row, Susan Plant, Julie Nobbs, Liz Heber, and Tess Garrone, all of whom watched with pride from the auditorium and joined in the celebrations after the ceremony. That’s a grand total of 17! Congratulations from us all, Jan. 

Jan was also honoured by being asked to present the Occasional Address for the event and her citation, read by the Vice Chancellor, included mention of her membership of Zonta - a fine example for us all of how to use public occasions to promote Zonta. 
Is membership of Zonta in your CV? In mine, I also include a brief descriptor (“a global service organisation committed to improving the status of women world-wide”) because, sadly, we are still not as well-known as Rotary despite having been around for longer!
OUR NEWEST ZONTA BABY

No, it’s not a member who has produced a new offspring this time, but District 24 – a new Zonta club at Sandgate is scheduled to be chartered on September 10. Jane Wilson O’Brien has spent the last two years patiently and tirelessly recruiting members, and the club is now off to a very healthy start with 29 foundation members. The list of e-mail addresses of the charter Board reveals that the Correspondence Secretary, Michelle Yates, is care of Jane Wilson Pharmacy, so Jane will be able to keep a watchful eye on the new club until it hits its full stride. 
At Shirley King’s suggestion, Jane and the new President, Jane Twist, were invited to one of our club meetings and I am delighted to advise that they will be with us for the October meeting. It will be a marvellous opportunity to share some of the stories from the ‘childhood years’ of our own club. It will also be wonderful if representatives from our Club could be at their Charter Dinner. More details closer to the event.

SCHOOL OF SECOND CHANCES
Margaret McMurdo, Leneen Forde, Gail Rienstra, Jennifer Thomson and President Judith Anderson attended a dinner at Parliament House on June 14 to help raise funds to enable Search Light Inc. (the school’s community support organisation) to continue to provide a crèche for the young mothers at Southside Education Centre. Margaret is the School’s Patron, and the school is one of those which we support through our Education Encouragement Awards. The highlights of the evening were the speeches presented by past and present students and a play devised and presented by the students about their own experience. Unsophisticated, raw, and brutally honest, both the speeches and the play gave everyone a new appreciation of the determination of these young women to get an education as a way out of their lives of discrimination, abuse, and neglect so that their children will not have the same experience. 
As Margaret commented in her note of thanks after the event: “I think the best thing was not just the fundraising but the community aspect, and the interaction with the young women – an acceptance of connection between those who attended the dinner and the students which can easily disappear in big cities with a growing divide between rich and poor”. 
For more information about Southside Education Centre, go to www.southside.qld.edu.au 
PNG PROJECTS EMPOWER WOMEN
Guest speaker at the June meeting was Monica Otto who inspired us all with her passionate quest to use what she learned through her QUT degree to empower village women in her native Papua New Guinea. Working through the village men in order to gain their support, Monica has been able to introduce skills training programs and microfinancing projects for the women, particularly the production of soap, traditional string bags, and other craft items. Monica hopes to export the items produced by the women and after the meeting was eagerly planning to get the women to produce a supply of string bags featuring a ‘Z’ for Zonta for us to sell at District Conference, thereby helping both Zonta and the emerging entrepreneurs in the villages.

NEW MEMBERS BRING FRESH TALENTS TO MEMBERSHIP MIX
Rosemary Duncan and Christina Mitchell were inducted as our newest members at the June meeting.

Already working in the art business, Tina Mitchell decided to specialise in hospital and aged care art when her mother was lying in hospital complaining about the lack of clarity in the hospital art. Now at the forefront of Aged Care Art, Tina travels to wherever her clients are building an aged care facility, photographing iconic landmarks or scenery that might evoke memories and promote conversation in the residents. To add another dimension to photographic and painted art, she also frames 3-D items to arouse the residents’ interest level. Some of the work she has installed around Brisbane can be seen at Greenslopes Private Hospital and St. Andrews War Memorial Hospital. The two large bronze sculptures on the footpath in Queen Street between the GPO and MacArthur Central were commissioned by Tina for Leighton Holdings and the Ariadne Group. (Her first job when she branched out and started her own company: Queensland Corporate Art.). Apart from Hospital and Aged Care Art provision, Queensland Corporate Art also has rental art, mainly in doctors' waiting rooms where the art needs to be able to reduce patients' blood pressure before their consultation. 

Tina has recently started a specialist art carrying service, called Go Van Go.  For safety purposes, the art is stored in the old Reserve Bank building in Adelaide Street, now called The Reserve Vault.  It is the only storage facility in Australia to be underwritten by Lloyds of London, due to the high standard of security it offers.  In the rare event of a fire, the oxygen level drops to 12% and inert gas is released.  Entry is by fingerprint only.  The Reserve Vault and Go Van Go have forged an alliance due to the fact that Go Van Go is the only art carrying service to have insurance. Recently, Tina went to Sydney for a Conservation Framing course with a woman who studied at the Victoria and Albert in London. The idea behind the art carrying and the framing services is so that Queensland Corporate Art can be self sufficient, and thus able to reduce costs to the clients, most of whom are "not for profit" organisations, such as RSLCare and Blue Care. 
Aged Care Art is Tina's passion, but she also does hotels and resorts, and is continually on the lookout for new projects and consequently, suitable artists.

Rosemary Duncan was Dux of her school and graduated from University at the age of 19, making her one of the youngest women to gain a degree in Australia at that time. She majored in languages and wanted to be a diplomat, but as the Department of Foreign Affairs would not accept women at that time, she turned her passion to teaching. By the age of 25, she had become the Head of the Modern Language Department at a school in Canberra, and (ironically enough) also tutored for the Department of Foreign Affairs. She won a scholarship to study in France, undertaking language and cultural courses. On her return, she completed her Masters of Literature degree, writing her thesis in French. When her family moved to Queensland, she became Head of the English Department of a Gold Coast school and developed a deeper interest in curriculum and syllabus innovation, discovering, as she says, that learning was more important than teaching. She became President of the English Teachers’ Association, spoke at numerous conferences, and became the Panel Chair for 43 schools of the Gold Coast and Southern Brisbane, monitoring and directly the English results of all Year 12 students in that region. Later, she was one of 14 teachers appointed to the State Panel responsible for the English results of all Year 11 and 12 students in Queensland.
During this time, Rosemary’s diplomatic ambitions were not entirely unfulfilled. On a cruise to Noumea and met and befriended some children from a nearly island and after corresponding with them and their teacher for a year, organised an exchange visit to her Gold Coast school for 46 tribal children and their French teachers. The children earned their passage of a cruise ship by singing and dancing their tribal songs. It was a wonderful experience for them as they had never seen traffic lights or city shops – or slept in a bed with sheets.

At the age of 57, Rosemary applied to teach English as a Foreign Language in Hong Kong and was appointed to a school in the New Territories (near the border with mainland China) where many of the children had never had contact with a Westerner. It was the most challenging teaching I ever had to do with 40 students in each class and the standard teaching practice consisting of standing in front of the class, barking order over a microphone!” Rosemary again organised an international exchange, bringing 65 students and the Principal to a school in Brisbane.

Rosemary ended her teaching career where she was happiest – in the classroom, teaching her beloved poetry to the girls of Somerville House. But she was never really left the classroom as she has just begun a new career teaching migrant families in Annerley and Yeronga. 

FAREWELL TO TWO ZONTIANS

Donna Lyons has regretfully (and regrettably!) tendered her resignation from Zonta with effect from June 23 due to the heady combination of heavy work commitments, poor health including repeated hospitalisation, a recent death in the family, relocation to Mt Tambourine, and her forthcoming marriage. Certainly an impressive line-up of classic life stressors and we fully understand Donna’s decision. She sends her sincere apologies, especially to the fundraising committee, and adds: “I would like to take this opportunity to thank my fellow Zontians for the very warm hospitality that I have received in my short time as a member and wish you all every success in your future ventures”.

We have also received confirmation from Anne Dill-Grantham that she will not be seeking a transfer to a club “across the ditch” after returning to her native New Zealand 18 months ago. Anne writes that she has not followed up with the Nelson Zonta club because of her frequent absences and because she continues to give priority to supporting her daughter, Fleur, in her quest for a successful treatment for Krohn’s disease. Typically, Anne remains cheerful and positive and reports that they are enjoying a very pleasant time with their garden and their “very naughty new Labrador puppy, Pinot Noir”. Now isn’t that a great name for a dog?! If any of you would like to contact Anne, her e-mail address is: a.dg@globalphilanthropic.com 

EXCITING PLANS FOR “AFTER PARTY” ON AUGUST 23

After the concerted effort by all members, especially our fund-raising committee, there will be just cause to celebrate the results of our mega-fundraising event. 

This fellowship event will be held in La Belle Epoque in The Emporium Complex (ground floor, next to Emporium Hotel, 1000 Ann Street).  It’s a lovely French bistro with lots of activity and a French feel and as there is no private section, we will be part of the whole scene and can absorb the atmosphere. There’ll be no speeches or other formalities, just a chance to sit back and have fun together. There will be a set menu at a fixed price and Bernadette will suggest matching wines. The menu will be sent to everyone in advance so that alternative meals can be organised if necessary, and payment can also be made in advance to remove all the pain that usually accompanies a large group outing. Bernadette is hoping to have a price for the food and wine by the July meeting so that payment can be made then. As parking is likely to be a nightmare, Bernadette strongly suggests taxis, but for those who do want to drive, she advises that there is a huge place opposite (in the side street) which has masses of parking underneath.  She will find out details.
SPREADING THE WORD ABOUT DOMESTIC AND FAMILY VIOLENCE
A lovely letter of thanks arrived this month from the Northside Alliance Against Domestic Violence.

Lisa Berlin, the Convenor of NAADV, writes: “The Safety Card is an original NAADV initiative that was first produced in May 2001 with the assistance of the Zonta Club of Brisbane. Since then, with the ongoing support of Zonta, NAADV has been able to update and reproduce the cards every two years. Literally hundreds of thousands of these cards have been distributed across Brisbane and further afield. The Queensland Police Service distributes the most safety cards, however literally hundreds of other organisations such as hospitals, community health organisations, housing services, government department and a multitude of community organisations distribute them as well. The safety cards have been deemed so useful that they have been replicated by at least three other collectives in the Southeast Queensland Region to suit their particular localities. The latest edition of the Safety Cards was launched during our 2007 Domestic and Family Violence Prevention Month event on May 2. The event entitled I get scared when mum and dad fight took place at the Zillmere PCYC and included a range of presentations, performances and speakers covering various aspects of domestic and family violence. Over 100 people attended the event including a wide range of professionals who come into contact with people affected by domestic and family violence as well as community members who themselves have lived with domestic violence.”
ACADEMY STUDENTS SET TO SHINE

As part of the international Principal for a Day program, President Judith was recently Principal at one of Education Queensland’s new Academies. The Academy for Creative Industries is attached to QUT and is sited on the Creative Industries precinct at Kelvin Grove. For its first year of operation, the Academy has recruited 90 of Australia’s best, brightest and most creative Year 10 and 11 students. Many of them are already exceptional artists in their chosen field (music, visual arts, theatre), but others aspire to be the creative managers, teachers, and entrepreneurs of the future. Unlike most schools where teachers have to spend a disproportionate amount of their time on student discipline, the students and teachers work in a genuine partnership. The Academy students and staff are keen to foster community engagement and the students are also introduced to the ideals of service. To share her excitement about the potential of this Education Queensland initiative, Judith has arranged for a group of students from the Academy to make a presentation at the start of our August meeting. Be prepared to be impressed! 
NOMINATE A WOMAN OF ACHIEVEMENT 

The committee of Past Presidents is now calling for applications or nominations for the biennial Woman of Achievement awards. The closing date is September 10. 
HELP PROVIDE FREE MAMMOGRAMS

Sarah Comiskey reports that the Breast Cancer site is having trouble getting enough people to click on their site daily to meet their quota of donating at least one free mammogram a day to an underprivileged woman. It takes less than a minute to go to their site and click on "donating a mammogram" for free (the pink window in the middle of the home page).  This doesn't cost you a thing, but their corporate sponsors/advertisers use the number of daily visits to donate mammograms in exchange for advertising. Here's the web site - pass it on to people you know: http://www.thebreastcancersite.com  

FIELD OF WOMEN

Breast Cancer Network Australia is calling on 13,000 women (representing the number of Australians diagnosed with breast cancer in 2007) to stand together and create the first ever Sydney Field of Women LIVE. This historic event will be staged at Sydney’s Telstra Stadium before the Sydney Swans vs St Kilda match on Saturday, 11 August 2007. Registration is $50 and includes a pink poncho, admission to the AFL game, and public transport. 100% of the registration fee goes to support Breast Cancer Network Australia's work. If you’re likely to be in Sydney that weekend (or know others who will be), registration is available online at www.fieldofwomen.org.au  – check out the site for some fantastic photographs and the history of the idea (Fields of Women have been planted all around Australia since the first one in 1998).
DATE CLAIMERS









